APPENDIX A

SUMMARY OF MAIN COMMENTS FROM THE CONSULTATION PROCESS

1. POLICY & IMPROVEMENT COMMITTEE (18/1/2005)

At its meeting of 18th January 2005, the committee considered the draft budget proposals of the Executive and recommended the following:

Recommendation:

That the Executive be informed that this Committee strongly supports the use of the Council’s Medium Term Financial Strategy in formulating its budget proposals for 2005/06

In addition, the committee considered the issue of Fees and Charges and recommended that the ‘guiding principles’ (previously discussed by the Executive) are applied to meet the £120,000 additional income target for 2005/06.

2. MONITORING & AUDIT COMMITTEE (25/1/2005)

At its meeting of 25th January 2005, the committee considered the draft budget proposals of the Executive and recommended the following;

Recommendations:

i. Further investigation into borrowing and debt management be undertaken, and a report in respect of those issues be submitted to the Executive;

ii. Items 23 and 25 in the list of capital bids be moved up the table of schemes to be included in those schemes likely to be successful;

iii. The Executive and Portfolio Holders to have more input into the rating of capital schemes, and re-examine the points system used to rate schemes;

iv. The guidelines recommended by the Policy & Improvement Committee in respect of fees and charges be welcomed;

v. Members and Officers be congratulated on the efforts in lobbying central government for increased funding;

vi. Officers be thanked for providing comprehensive information in respect of the draft budget.

3. BUDGET CONSULTATION MEETING (20/1/2005)

At the meeting on 20th January 2005, the following main comments were made:

Representative from Kettering Town Football Club – Requested that the Council considers ways in which it could investigate / assist the creation of a multi-purpose facility that would meet the requirements for the future of the football club and also those of the Kettering Theatre Users Group.

Representative from Desborough & District Twinning Association – Requested that the Council consider increasing their annual grant, which had remained at the same level (£250) for five or six years.

Representative from Barton Seagrave Parish Council – Expressed severe concerns about the current system used for determining and distributing town and parish council grants. The proposed grant for the Parish Council is not sufficient to meet local needs nor is it equitable. If the Council is to review the grants system, it was requested that proper consultation is undertaken. The representative from the Parish Council also expressed concern that the Parish Council needed additional litter bins and dog waste bins, and required verge hardening works that could not be met from the current level of grant that the council was providing.

Comment by Councillor J Padwick – Requested that the Council consider providing additional dog waste bins and also should consider tidying-up a number of parking areas through verge / kerb hardening schemes.

4. OTHER COMMENTS RECEIVED THROUGH THE PROCESS

The following general comments were received from a number of individual Town and Parish Council’s:

a) Requested an increase in their level of grant for 2005/06:

Mawsley Parish Council, Cransley Parish Council,  Barton Seagrave Parish Council, Cranford Parish Council

b) Against any future move to a local precept based system:

Braybrooke Parish Council,  Pytchley Parish Council 

c) Acknowledged their proposed grant level for 2005/06 and wanted to be involved in future discussions on local precepts:

Rothwell Town Council

The following comments were also made:

Kettering Community Transport Steering Group – Concern about the level of funding for Kettering Community Transport.

Council for the Protection of Rural England – concern about planning issues, expenditure on traffic calming measures and fly tipping issues.
